
                                       Martha’s Vineyard Intergroup
                                                      PO Box 1058
                                               Oak Bluffs, MA 02557
                                              Help Line 508-627-7084 
                                                Website: aaonmv.org 

Minutes of the meeting held December 19, 2018

Seven members present. 

Meeting brought to order by the secretary.  

The minutes of November 14, 2018 were read and accepted.

Treasurers report
11/14/18 - 12/19/18:
Starting balance: $1143.27

Debits:

One box: $53.77
Verizon: $44.74
Stacy W. (GSR Reimbursement): $63.00
UMC Rent for Alcathons: $350.00

Credits/Contributions:

Wednesday Men’s Meeting: $100.00
Friday “It’s Not Too Late”: $150.00
Saturday Candlelight: $50.00
Tuesday 123 @ Hospital: $128

Ending balance: $1059.76

Treasurer’s Report read and accepted. 

http://aaonmv.org/


Old Business:

Robert M. reported that the Thanksgiving Alcathon was a great success. Our 
gratitude to Robert, and all those who helped for their generous service.

New Business:

Members discussed various ways group members have been trying to improve 
their understanding of how their service positions are properly executed. David S. 
mentioned that the Friday night group adopted a set of guidelines for group service 
responsibilities that he will share at the next Intergroup meeting. Stacy W. has 
continued to contact the Area 30 manager about the possibility of organizing a 
training workshop for sponsors, group secretaries, and treasurers, and awaits her 
reply.

David S. is working on the flyer for the Christmas Alcathon, and will send to 
Intergroup representatives to copy and distribute.

Stacy W. and Suzanne P. will decorate the hall for Christmas.

The next meeting of Martha’s Vineyard Intergroup will be held on January 16, 
2018 at 6:00 pm in the Pat Gregory Conference Room at Vineyard House, Short 
Hill Rd. Vineyard Haven, MA.

Meeting adjourned 6:35 pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Stacy W., Secretary


